City of Wentzville

Missouri - USA Procurement Department
The Crossroads Of The NXtjon 310 West Pearce Blvd.
Wentzville, MO 63385
(636) 639-2005
www.wentzvillemo.org

February 28, 2017

Subject: Cancellation of Request for Proposals (RFP) #17-095 Title Services
Dear Potential Bidders:

The City is cancelling Request for Proposals #17-095 for Title Services and plan to revise the
solicitation documents. A new RFP will be solicited soon and you will be notified.

Thank you,

Kudor Gt o
Kimberly Butts, CPPO CPSM

Director of Procurement
City of Wentzville

The City of Wentzville is a community of neighbors working together to build a better future.



